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7 October 2016

WET REBATE:  TIGHTENED ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA

SUBMISSION TO THE IMPLEMENTATION PAPER

(via email:  wetrebate@treasury.gov.au)
Dear Sir,

I am writing to you on behalf of Australian Vintage Limited (AVL) as part of the submission to the Federal Governments Implementation Paper on the Wine Equalisation Tax (WET) rebate: Tightened Eligibility Criteria, Implementation Paper, September 2016.

AVL is a large publicly listed Australian wine company that crushes approximately 100,000 tonnes of grapes annually. AVL sells wine around the globe and produces Australia’s biggest selling red wine – McGuigan Black Label Red. The McGuigan brand is also the 4th largest global wine brand in the UK. 

AVL has engaged with Government, other wine companies and regional bodies regarding the need to modify the WET rebate scheme so as to stop the rorting of the scheme and create a level playing field for the “real” wine producers of Australia. 

Over the last number of years AVL’s position has been closely aligned to the recommendations put forward by the Winemakers Federation of Australia (WFA).

AVL has reviewed the WFA’s latest submission and AVL is in broad agreement with the changes to the WET eligibility criteria which are:  

Rebatable Wine: 

Packaged wine is wine that is packaged in a container not exceeding 5 litres in a form fit for retail sale. Branded wine is wine that is labelled with the wine producer’s registered trademark. 

Packaged wine with licenced trademarks should not be eligible for the rebate. 

Eligible producer:

Ownership of the grapes at the crusher through to the final packaged product. 

Timing: 

· Moving forward the implementation of tightened eligibility to 1 July 2017 or 1 July 2018. 

· Moving this forward could be coupled with an economic impact analysis on the cap reduction to be undertaken by ABARES.

· Defer the introduction of the cap reduction. 

AVL would like to recommend that the implementation of these proposed changes should be started on the 1st July 2017. The sooner these changes can be made the better it will be for the long term viability of the Australian Wine Industry. 

If you need any more information please don’t hesitate to contact me,

Yours sincerely,
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Neil McGuigan

Chief Executive Officer

Australian Vintage Limited
Phone:
(02) 4998 4199

Email:
nmcguigan@australianvintage.com.au 
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